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2nd August 2023 

Dear Neighbour/Tenant 

Works Notification 

Project: CIT WODEN PROJECT Notification No: 29 

Work Duration:  Wednesday 9/8/2023 – Wednesday 30/8/2023 Date Issued: 31st July 2023 

Work Area/ Location: North and South Callam Street  

Description of Works: Removal of Streetlights and Stormwater Works at P3 Gate 
 
Lendlease has been engaged by the ACT Government to deliver a new CIT campus, youth foyer and public 
transport interchange in Woden. This notification includes information about the upcoming works associated 
with construction of the new transport interchange, including associated infrastructure and general 
construction information on working times and what to expect. 

 

North Callam St Streetlight Removal – Near Hellenic Club 

TCCS has provided endorsement for the removal of existing streetlight columns on North Callam St adjacent to 

the Hellenic Club to facilitate in ground stormwater works. The removal of these streetlights is proposed for 

Wednesday 9th of August 2023 with no interruption to bus services entering and leaving North Callam Street. 

These lights are situated within our work zone and bus access in and out of the transport interchange will be 

maintained.  
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Callam St Stormwater Works – Near P3 Gate 

Stormwater works outside of the P3 gate and along the Eastern side of the Neptune Carpark are due to 

commence on Wednesday 16th of August 2023 and run for approximately 2 weeks. The works will be within 

our designated construction zone as per our traffic management plan and two Northbound lanes will be 

maintained for buses at all times as well as the pedestrian path as shown below. 

 

 

South Callam St Streetlight Removal – Near Neptune St Carpark 

TCCS has provided endorsement for the removal of existing streetlight columns on South Callam Street 

adjacent to the Neptune carpark. The removal of these streetlights is proposed for Wednesday 16th of August 

2023 with no interruption to bus services entering and leaving South Callam Street. Two lanes will be 

maintained with the third lane sitting within our construction zone as per previous approval for work zone. 
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Working hours and what to expect 

All works will be undertaken during normal working hours; 7:00am till 5:00pm Monday to Friday. 
 

Out of Hours work 

Nill. 
 

Construction impacts 

Every effort will be made to minimise disruption to the bus network during these works. No interruption is 
anticipated.  
 
 
If you have any questions or would like to know more about the works, please contact Thomas Moulds on 
0415 256 942 or email thomas.moulds@lendlease.com  
 
More project and roadwork information is available at www.act.gov.au/citcampuswoden 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Thomas Moulds 
Construction Manager  
Lendlease Construction 
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